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Next General Meeting 
 

 

The January 2017 OCARC 
General Meeting program will be: 
 

April Moell, WA6OPS   pre-
senting: 

 “Hospital Disaster  
Communications…” 

 “It’s about the Patients: Real 
Responses to Hospitals since 
1980 and New Expectations” 
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Storm clouds are brewing over some 
of the recent actions by the ARRL 
Board of Directors.  It is a long story, 
but the ARRL Board voted to cen-
sure our SW Division Director Dick 
Norton, N6AA over some comments 
he made at the Visalia DX conven-
tion.   Furthermore, there is a pro-
posal by the Board at their meeting 
on Jan. 19thto add the unelected 
President and Vice Presidents as 
voting members to the Board, effec-
tively stacking the deck for votes in 
their favor.   If you are in favor of 
more democracy and transparency 
in the ARRL, I urge you to visit 
www.myarrlvoice.org or the Face-
book group My ARRL Voice.   I 
hope the ARRL Board reverses 
course before their meeting and gets 
things back on track.  
 
DISCLAIMER:  The above opinions 
above are my own and do not reflect 
the opinions of the OCARC Board 
nor its membership.   A very clear 
and concise letter by OCARC mem-
ber Wayne Overbeck, N6NB is in-
cluded in this RF; see page 5  
 
As this is being written, Arnie Shatz 
N6HC is flying to Santiago Chile, 
then on to King George Island in the 
Shetlands where he will board a ship 
for  Bouvet Island.  Bouvet is half 
way between the tip of South Africa 
and Antarctica.   Look for the DXpe-
dition  after January 27 with the 
callsign 3Y0Z.   We wish Arnie and 
the team a successful and safe trip! 
 
 
Tim Goeppinger  N6GP 
President 

 

The next General Meeting will be on: 
 

Friday, January 19, 2018 
@ 7:00 PM 

ENTER from the WEST SIDE entrance of the 
Red Cross Building, Room 208 

Take elevator to the 2nd Floor. See you 
there! 

 

 
    

  Happy New Year everyone!    It is going 
to be a so-so year on the HF bands, as 
we expect to double the number of days 
without sunspots from the 104 days we 
had last year.   The average trough of the 
sunspot cycle has around 500 days with-
out sunspots and we just have 136 so far 
this cycle.   Taking advantage of the FT8 
digital mode is a good way to boost your 
reach during these tough conditions. 
 
Activities Director Ron Mudry W6WG is 
hard at work planning our entry in Winter 
Field Day on the weekend of Jan 27 and 
28.  With the convenient location in Hun-
tington Beach, many members are partic-
ipating, and we will have at least 2 
transmitters on the air.   I hope the 
weather is good, but if not, we will brave 
the elements, which is the whole point of 
Winter FD.  See the announcement for 
WFD elsewhere in this issue. 
 

The Prez Sez..... 
by Tim N6GP 
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 Request for Bouvet DXpe-
dition-2018 

ial Support 
  

2018 Board of Directors: 
 
President: 

Tim Goeppinger N6GP 
(714) 730-0395 
N6GP@w6ze.org 

 
Vice President: 

Dan Violette 
KI6X@w6ze.org 
 

Secretary: 
Jim Schultz AF6N 
(714) 544-5435 
AF6N@w6ze.org 
 

Treasurer: 
Ken Konechy, W6HHC 
(714) 348-1636 
W6HHC@w6ze.org 

 
Membership: 

Bob Eckweiler AF6C 
(714) 639-5074 
AF6C@w6ze.org   
 

Activities: 
Ron Mudry W6WG 
(714) 840-3613 
W6WG@w6ze.org 

 
Publicity:     

Tim Millard, N6TMT  
(714) 744-8909 
n6tmt@w6ze.org 
 

Technical: 
              Kenan Reilly KR6J 
              (714) 277-8798 
              KR6J@w6ze.org  

 

Directors-At-Large: 
Clem Brzoznowski, WØMEC 
(714) 927-4065            
W0MEC@w6ze.org 
 
Corey Miller KE6YHX 

(714) 639-5475 
KE6YHX@w6ze.org 
 

2018 Club Appointments: 
 
W6ZE Club License Trustee: 

Bob Eckweiler, AF6C 
(714) 639-5074 
af6c@w6ze.org 

    
Club Historian(s) 

Corey Miller KE6YHX 

(714) 639-5475 
KE6YHX@w6ze.org  
 
Bob Evans, WB6IXN (Emeritus) 
(714) 543-9111 
WB6IXN@w6ze.org  
 

RF Editor – Rotating January:  
Greg Bohning W6ATB 
mailto:w6atb@arrl.net 

 
Webmaster: 

Ken Konechy   W6HHC 
(714) 348-1636 
W6HHC@w6ze.org 

 
Assistant Webmaster: 

 Bob Eckweiler, AF6C 
 (714) 639-5074 

             AF6C@w6ze.org 
 

Tim Millard, N6TMT  
(714) 744-8909 
N6TMT@w6ze.org 
 

ARRL Awards Appointees: 
Arnie Shatz, N6HC 
(714) 573-2965 
n6hc@aol.com 
 
John Schroeder, N6QQ 
(West Orange Co.) 
(562) 404-1112             
n6qq@msn.com 

  
Contact the Newsletter: 

Feedback & Corrections: 
rf_feedback@w6ze.org 
 

Submit articles: 
    editors@w6ze.org  

Monthly Events: 
 
General Meeting: 
 Third Friday of the month 
 at 7:00 PM held at: 
 American Red Cross 
 600 Parkcenter Drive 
 Santa Ana, CA 
 (Near Tustin Ave. & 4th St.) 
  
 

Club Breakfast (Board Mtg): 
Normally First Saturday of month at 8am 
Marie Callender’s Restaurant   
1821 North Grand Ave   
Santa Ana, CA   
(Between 17th & Santa Clara) 
 
Club Nets (Listen for W6ZE): 
 28.375 ± MHz SSB 
 Wed- 7:30 PM - 8:30 PM 
 Bob AF6C, Net Control 
 Alt: Corey, KE6YHX, Net Control 
 
  
 146.55 MHz Simplex FM 
 Wed- 8:30 PM - 9:30 PM 
 Corey, KE6YHX, Net Control 
  
 7.086 ± MHz CW OCWN 
 Sun- 9:00 AM – 10 AM 
 Ann K6OIO, Net Control 

 
 

 
Club Dues for 2018: 
Regular/New Members* - - - - - - $30 
Family renewal/Join**- - - - - - - - $45 
New Member Join Jul-Sept*** - -$15 
Replacement Badge**** - - - - - - $ 3 
 

*   New members Jan-March, w/badge. 
** Two members or more, w/badge. 
*** New members July-Sept, w/badge. 
**** There is a $1.50 charge if you’d like    
to have your badge mailed to you. 
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BE THERE OR BE SQUARE! 
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OCARC Winter Field Day 2018 Updated 1-5-18 
With less than a month to go until WFD we need a head count of those that plan to participate.  If you 
want to operate, provide physical or moral support let me know (w6wg@w6ze.org) so we can plan our 
station setup. 
 
The following is a list of items that we have and items needed (shown in RED).  I am emailing this list 
too. If you wish to be at WFD as an operator or supporter, let me know and I will add your name to the 
list below. 
 
Antennas: 20m Yagi W6WG;  20m Vert. AF6N;  40m Yagi W6WG; 75-80-160m dipole W6WG;      

Satellite K6UTC. 
 
Rigs:  IC-746Pro > W6WG; IC-706MKIIG > W6ATB;  IC-7000 > N6GP;  HT > KM6IZO;                         

IC-718  > K6PGH;  IC-706 > K6WHP        (OTHERS?) 
 
Modes: SSB; CW; FM; Digital 
 
Power: “Kilowatt” battery (Club);  Batteries N6GP;  Generator W6ATB  (Second Generator) 
 
Shelters: Tent and table for one or two positions W6WG, Pop-ups and tables for at least two       

additional positions W6ATB, AF6N, K6WHP. 
 
Operators/Support: Tim N6GP; Ron W6WG; Jim AF6N; Roger AI6WV; Greg W6ATB; Vijay 

KM6IZO; Doug K6PGH; Bill K6WHP; Endaf K6UTC (with complete satellite 
station)       (OTHERS?) 

 
Operating Positions:  SSB; CW; FM; Digital;  plus Satellite (one satellite contact is 1500 points) 
 
Computers:  Position 1 CompaqW6WG; Position 2 Laptop AI6WV; Digital Position W6ATB; Jim 

AF6N.  Computers should have latest N3FJP WFD software. 
 
Coax:  Rodger AI6WV; Ron W6WG; Tim N6GP; Jim AF6N; Bill K6WHP 
 
Tower:  OPEN 
 
Bandpass Filters:  Clubs 
 
Food: Within ¼” mile are Carl’s, Del Taco, Subway, and Wienerschnitzel.   (Fine Dining) 
 
Water:   Jim AF6N, Bottled water. The site has no water available. Everyone should bring some. 
 
Restrooms:  We will check in the use of the district office restroom. 
 
Site Location: Ocean View School District Office, 17200 Pinehurst Lane, Huntington Beach, CA 
 
Rules:  https://www.winterfieldday.com/rules 
 
Ron, W6WG    w6wg@w6ze.org 
(c) 714 328-9308 
Please let me know if you do not want to receive follow up emails.  I will make an effort not to spam 
you.   
Please send me names of other members that you think may be interested in WFD 
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Open Letter by Wayne 
Overbeck, N6NB to the 
ARRL Board of Directors 

 

Members of the Board of Directors 
ARRL, the National Association for Amateur Radio 
Newington, CT 06111 

Dear Members of the Board: 

As a former four-term vice director and ARRL member since 1957, I never before considered 
submitting a letter like this to the Board of Directors. However, the board now faces the most 
serious threat to its credibility since the incentive licensing controversy 50 years ago. In fact, the 
current crisis is more serious because so many of those who are concerned about recent and pro-
posed board actions are prominent and highly respected leaders of amateur radio. 

I believe the board must act quickly to reaffirm its commitment to democratic principles if it is to 
avoid long-term damage to ARRL's effectiveness and its endowment. 

The new code of conduct, which is widely perceived as a gag rule to silence directors who may 
disagree with ARRL policy, must be abolished. It cannot be saved by wordsmithing or spin-
doctoring. Directors must be free to express their views on all matters to the members who elect-
ed them, even if what they say could be deemed to disparage ARRL itself. Their primary loyalty 
must be to the membership. The code of conduct is fundamentally at odds with that principle. 

Moreover, the board needs to reaffirm its commitment to free elections. No committee should be 
allowed to disqualify board candidates who meet the written qualifications for the position. The 
membership must be free to elect any legally qualified candidate, regardless of his or her stance 
on any issue or any undefined "conflict of interest." A committee that can remove candidates 
from the ballot with seeming arbitrariness reminds a lot of us of a "guardian council" that dis-
qualifies potential candidates for their lack of ideological purity in some countries. It has no 
place in a democratic organization. Equally undemocratic is the proposal to allow ARRL mem-
berships to be arbitrarily revoked. That could also be used to undercut free elections. And the 
recent proposal to dilute elected directors' votes by giving a board vote to persons not elected by 
the members is still another action that would undermine ARRL's status as a democratic organi-
zation. 

Above all, the board must bring sunshine to its governance process. Frankly, during the many 
board meetings I attended, too many things happened that would never withstand public scrutiny. 
The minutes rarely provided a complete picture of what really happened at those meetings. The 
best solution is to open board meetings to any member who wishes to attend. When ARRL was 
established and its governing documents were written to allow closed board meetings, sunshine 
laws were rare even for government agencies. The federal Freedom of Information Act was not 
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enacted until 1967 and the Government in the Sunshine Act came even later. Now we live in a 
different time. Today the public and ARRL members expect even private membership associa-
tions to be far more open and transparent than they did when ARRL was founded. 

In short, I believe the board must work to restore public confidence by recognizing full freedom 
of speech for directors, assuring free elections and opening board meetings to members. It's been 
very heartening to see the huge outpouring of support for an open and democratic ARRL. Now 
the board needs to address these issues.. 

In addition, the board should reconsider the recent censure of director Norton. His alleged of-
fense was nothing more than making members aware of the existence of the new code of con-
duct. After hearing him discuss this issue in two venues, I believe his presentations were not only 
accurate but also very much in the best interests of ARRL and its members. He deserves praise, 
not censure, for supporting members' right to know. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Wayne Overbeck, N6NB 
Life member and former vice director 

 
Mr. Overbeck lives in Tustin, is an OCARC member, and has given many 
interesting and enjoyable presentations at our meetings. 
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Upcoming Activities: 

    

JANUARY 

 **North American QSO Party / CW: 1800 UTC January 13 through 0600 UTC January 
14 

 *January VHF Contest: 1900 UTC Saturday January 20 through 0359 UTC Monday 
Jan. 22 

 **North American QSO Party / SSB: 1800 UTC Sat. January 20 through 0600 UTC 
Sunday January 21 

 *Winter Field Day: 1900 UTC Saturday January 27 through 1900 UTC Sunday January 
28 

 *CQ WW 160 Meter / CW: 2200 UTC Friday January 26 through 2200 UTC Sunday Jan. 
28 

FEBRUARY 

 **North American Sprint / CW: 0000 UTC through 0400 Sunday Feb. 4 
 *CQ WW WPX / RTTY 0000 UTC Saturday Feb. 9 through 2359 UTC Sunday Feb. 10 
  *International DX Contest: CW: 0000 UTC Sat. Feb 17 through 2359 UTC Sunday 

Feb 18 
 *CQ WW 160 Meter SSB: 2200 UTC Friday Feb. 23 through 2200 UTC Sunday January 

25 

* Indicates club entries are accepted 
** Indicates team entries are accepted 

 Note: When submitting logs for ARRL Contests indicate your club affiliation as “Orange 
County ARC” 

 
Continuing Activity: 
 

 ARRL International Grid Chase      
January 1, 2018 through December 3, 2018 

 
Repeating Activities: 
 

 Phone Fry  Every Tuesday night at 0230Z to          0300Z 
 SKCC  Weekend Sprintathon (Straight Key CW)  on the first weekend of the month after 

 the 6TH of the month. 1200 Sat. to 2359Z  Sunday. 
 SKCC Sprint (Straight Key CW) 0000Z to 0200Z  on the 4th Tuesday night (USA) of 

the  month. 
 
Send an email to Ron W6WG, w6wg@w6ze.org to have your favorite activity or your recent Ra-
dioActivity listed in next month’s column. 

 
 
 
 
 

Radio Activity  
January 2018 
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The January OCARC Board meeting was held at the Marie Callender’s Restaurant at 1821 
N. Grand Ave in Santa Ana on January 6, 2018.   Meeting called to Order: 8:10 am. 

Roll Call: 
President:  Tim N6GP, Present Vice  President:  Dan KI6X, Present 
Secretary:  Jim AF6N, Present Membership:  Bob AF6C, Absent 
Technical:  Kenan KR6J, Absent Treasurer:  Ken W6HHC, Present 
Activities:  Ron W6WG, Present Publicity:  Tim, N6TMT, Present 
Directors at Large:  
Corey KE6YHX, Present   Clem W0MEC, Present 
 

Members Present: Greg W6ATB,  Rodger AI6WV 

DIRECTOR REPORTS: 
� Vice President – Dan KI6X and Corey KE6YHX were welcomed to the new OCARC Board.  No current re-

port. (see Entertainment below) 

� Secretary – Jim AF6N - No current report. 

� Membership – Bob AF6C – Blizzard conditions in Boston grounded Bob in Boston. 

� Treasurers Report – Ken W6HHC presented copies of the OCARC Financial Audit Report for 2017.  The 
report was audited, accepted, and endorsed by Tim N6GP, Ken W6HHC, Tim N6TMT, and Jim, AF6N on 
January 4, 2018.  Results of the accounting reported a balance between OCARC Inflows and Outflows.  For 
the year, the club reported a financial gain of $478.33 that included an income of $1,058.00 from sales of 
equipment.   

Ken also reported that the transfer of funds from the Orange County Credit Union to Wells Fargo is in pro-
cess and all future checks will be written on the Wells Fargo account. 

� Activities – Ron W6WG reported completing a survey of club activities that have been reported in the RF 
Newsletter during the most recent 10 years.  The survey will serve as a source of ideas for upcoming club 
events.   
Ron also reported Winter Field Day planning.  He has prepared an operator/equipment listing that will be 
used to confirm availabilities.  And, he distributed maps of the Ocean View School Dist. site for planning use.  
Two possible guest operators are Bill K6WHP for CW and Endaf N6UTC for Satellite.   

� Publicity – Tim N6TMT reported he received no response to his email regarding an uncashed $30 check to 
the Boy Scouts.  He delivered the activity raffle wheel to Ron W6WG and will contact Dan N6PEQ for the tri-
fold brochure supply. 

� Technical – Kenan KR6J – Absent, no current report. 

� Director at Large – Clem W0MEC – No current report. 

� Director at Large – Corey KE6YHX – See Historical below. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 

� Newsletter Editors:  January - Greg W6ATB, February – Tim N6TMT, March – TBA 

OCARC 
BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

2018-01-06 
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� Entertainment:  Dan KI6X reported the following presentation schedule:  

January – April Moell WA6OPS will present “It’s about the Patients: Real Responses to Hospitals since 

1980 and New Expectations”.  
February – Cliff Guice KG6MIG will present the topic “NVIS”. 
March – DX Engineering will present on “The K3LR Multi-Multi Station” via SKYPE. 
April - TBA 
May – Marty Woll N6VI will present on “Troubleshooting for the Non-techie Ham”.  

� Club Historian:  Corey KE6YHX reported that the M-Disc Archival DVDR was presented as a gift to the 
Santa Ana Library History Room Archives.  Corey signed an Organizational Deed of Gift naming OCARC as 
the intellectual property rights controller.  He reported the list of databases including the club roster histories. 
Surprisingly, the 1959 OCARC roster included 202 members. 

� Winter Field Day - Ron W6WG reported the Huntington Beach site has been confirmed but that power sup-
ply is still a pressing concern.  The club KW battery is available.  Greg W6ATB will bring his 600 watt genera-
tor but recommends that the club acquire a small generator in the future.   

 
We appear to have enough operators available for two or possibly three stations (Activities report above).  
FT8 as well as RTTY and PSK were recommended for the digital station. 
Currently antennas include Ron’s 3 element yagi and his 40 meter Vee Beam, Greg’s 3 band Vertical, and 
Jim’s homebrew 20 meter vertical as a backup.   

 
NEW BUSINESS: 

� 85TH Anniversary Celebration:  September was suggested for a reunion at which former members could be 
invited to attend.  Jim AF6N volunteered to investigate availability and cost of commemorate mugs with Paul 
W6GMU, Café Press, Vista Print, etc.  Ron W6WG will investigate the cost of OCARC polo shirts with I Initial 
and other vendors. 

� June Field Day:  June Field Day was discussed with consensus to use the Buena Park facility again and 
consider the Winter Field Day location as a backup.  An announcement will be made at the January General 
Meeting, requesting volunteers for Field Day chairman and intention to hold a planning meeting in late Feb-
ruary or early March. 

� Lifetime Achievement Award:  Tim N6GP suggested an award be established to honor a current or former 
member who has served the club exceptionally over time.  The award would not be granted annually as is 
the Good of the Club Award but, would be granted to recognize a legacy of exceptional long term service.  
Several suggestions included, naming the award after the first recipient, a dedicated web page history, an 
engraved plaque, etc.  Corey KE6YHX, Ken W6HHC, and Bob AF6C were named as a committee to investi-
gate the proposal. 

� Mimi’s $5 coupons:  Mimi’s Café presented OCARC with a supply of $5 coupons as a thank you for our 
Christmas dinner business.  After a couple of successful tests, the board has recommended that Tim N6GP 
attempt to negotiate a trade for a regular gift card that would be available to offer dinner for out of town meet-
ing speakers.    

 
� GOOD OF THE CLUB:  We regret to report learning of the passing of Larry Hoffman K6LDC.  Larry was a 

very innovative and popular OCARC past president.  The club extends our sincere condolences to his family.    
 

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 am in honor of K6LDC (SK). 
Submitted by Jim Schultz, AF6N 
OCARC Secretary 
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JANUARY 19 2018 MEETING 

April Moell, WA6OPS   presenting: 

 “Hospital Disaster Communications” 

 

JANUARY 27/28, 2018 WINTER FIELD DAY 

We will be braving the elements at the Ocean View 

School District in Huntington Beach. 

 

FEBRUARY 16, 2018 MEETING 

Cliff Guice KG6MIF will present on the topic of 

“Near Vertical Incidence Skywave (NVIS)” 

 

 

 

MARCH 04, MEETING                                                

NOTE:  Moved to 4th  Friday due to Baker to Vegas 

Tim Duffy, K3LR, from DX Engineering will present via 

Skype.  The topic will be an introduction to the amaz‐

ing K3LR contest station. 

April 22, 2018 MEETING - OPEN 

May 18, 2018 MEETING                                         
Marty Woll – N6VI, “Troubleshooting for the Non-
techie Ham” 

 

 

  
For the most current Upcoming event information go to: http://www.w6ze.org/Events.htm 
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2018 N6GP Tim Goeppinger 
2017 N6GP Tim Goeppinger 
2016 AF6CF Nicholas Haban 
2015 N6TMT Tim Millard 
2014 AF6CF Nicholas Haban 
2013 AF6CF Nicholas Haban 
2012 W6GMU Paul Gussow  
2011 W6GMU Paul Gussow  
2010 K6PEQ Kristin Dankert  
2009 AF6CF Nicholas Haban  
2008 N8WP Willie Peloquin  
2007 K6PEQ Kristin Dankert  
2006 N8WP Willie Peloquin  
2005 W6HHC Ken Konechy 
2004 N1AB Steve Brody 
2003 KQ6JD Lowell Burnett 
2002 KE6WIU Cory Terando 
 (now AE6GW) 
2001 KD6BWH Bob Buss 
 (later KØBWH) 
2000 K6LDC Larry Hoffman 
1999 WA6VPP Bud Barkhurst 
1998 KD6BWH Bob Buss 
 (later KØBWH) 
1997 WA6VKZ Frank Smith 
1996 AF6C Bob Eckweiler 
1995 N6XTJ Jim Roberts 
1994 KJ6ZH Chris Breller 
1993 KC6TAM Jane Breller 
1992 WA6VKZ Frank Smith 
1991 W6HHC Ken Konechy 

YEAR 
1990 KJ6ZH Chris Breller 
1989 WA6VKZ Frank Smith 
1988 W6HHC Ken Konechy 
1987 N6JSV Jim Talcott 
1986 WA6VKZ Frank Smith 
1985 AF6C Bob Eckweiler 
1984 KA6IMP Chris Breller 
 (now KJ6ZH) 
1983 W6IBR Al Watts 
1982 KA6HNY Robin Hoff 
1981 WA6VKZ Frank Smith 
1980 WA6FOW Ernie Prichard 
1979 WB6IHZ Terry Mathers 
1978 WA6LFF Jim Kingsbury 
1977 WA6WZO Fried Heyn 
1976 WB6PEX Martin Raymond 
1975 WA6LHB Art Sheldon 
 (now K7ZE) 
1974 W6HHC Ken Konechy 
1973 WB6QNU Bob Eckweiler 
 (now AF6C) 
1972 WA6FIT Ron Cade 
 (now W6ZQ) 
1971 WB6CQR Billy Hall 
 (now N6EDY) 
1970 WB6UDC Jack Hollander 
 (now N6UC) 
1969 WA6ROF Jerry VerDuft 
 (now ADØA) 
1968 W6COJ Dave Hollander 
1967 WB6GPK Jim Hill 
1966 WA6YWN Jack Shaw 
1965 K6KTX Rolland Miller 
1964 W6WRJ Ralph Alexander 
 (later W6RE) 
1963 W6DEY Roy Maxson 
1962 K6LJA Ted Glick 
1961 K6IQ Roy Morriss 

YEAR 
1960 K6TXS Charles(Ed)Edwards 
1959 W6BVI Ken Kesel 
1958 W6BVI Ken Kesel 
1957 - CLUB DISBANDED - 
1956 W6HIL Bob Swenson 
1955 W6BVI Ken Kesel 
1954 W6UPP Marinus Conway 
1953 Probably only informal 
 meetings, no officers? 
1952 W6QZQ Horace Bates 
1951 W6LDJ Sam (Mac) McNeal 
1950 Probably only informal 
 meetings, no officers? 
1949 W6CGF Chuck Lunder 
1948 W6BWO Dale Bose 
1947 W6ALO Tommy Gentges 
1946 W6DEY Roy Maxson 
1945 W6DEY Roy Maxson 
1944 - ALL OFF TO WAR!! 
1943 - ALL OFF TO WAR!! 
1942 W6IBN Roy Cumpston 
1941 W6BAM Shelley Trotter 
1940 W6KLU Harold Christensen 
1939 Probably only informal  
 meetings, no officers? 
1938 W6NSA Les Gates 
1938 W6ADT Noral Evans 
1937 W6LYN Noral Evans 
 (later reissued as W6ADT) 
1936 W6LYN Noral Evans 
 (later reissued as W6ADT) 
1935 - CLUB DISBANDED!! 
1934 W6IGO Earl Moore 
1933 W6IGO Earl Moore 
   

 

A HISTORY of OCARC 
PRESIDENTS 

 

by Ken Konechy W6HHC 
with great assistance from our 

Club Historian Emeritus,  
Bob Evans - WB6IXN 


